AMVETS LADIES' AUXILIARY
SECRETARY MINUTES
August 1st, 2024
Welcome and Roll Call
Meeting called to order by Sasha. Prayer given by Chaplian, Pat Olaker.  Pledge of Allegiance by all present. Sasha read the Preamble and the Definition of Americanism.
Officers Roll call present members: President Sasha Johnson, 1st Vice Cheryl Ray, 2nd Vice Tammie Pence, Secretary Betsy Allman, Treasurer Lila Graham, Sgt at Arms Asialee Hannah.
Excused Officers: 3rd Vice, Rochele Turner
No guest present. 
Review of Minutes and Fiscal
Sasha reviewed the meeting agenda.
Secretary report was distributed. Noted on the previous minutes that under new business Becky presented a discussion as to if member’s wives could join the ladies’ auxiliary. Correction to that would be that if son’s wives could join the ladies auxiliary. Sasha stated she is still looking into the matter. Marlene motioned and Cheryl seconded approval with the correction being made. Motion carried. 
Treasurer report was distributed. Lila stated she needs a copy of May’s minutes to pay the bond. Sherry volunteered to help Lila complete form 990. 

Officer’s Activity Report
1st Vice Cheryl Ray: Cherly reported dues received by Billie Kirk for renewal.
2nd Vice Tammie Pence: Tammie reported she purchased school supplies and she and Sasha sorted them and prepared for them for pick up at the club. Photos of teachers getting supplies are posted on the facebook page per Asialee.
3rd Vice Rochele Turner: No report, excused member.
Chaplian Pat Olaker: No report. 
Old Business
The changes that were made to the standing orders were reviewed. Sherry motioned and Marlene seconded approval. Motion carried.
Discussion held on the membership drive that occurs September through December. Sherry stated in the past they would put new members names in a hat to win a paid membership fee. Sherry proposed if a member brings in a possible new member the member could receive some type of gift/prize. Membership drive will still be open for discussion. 
Tammie reported she had no suggestions for the Halloween party for the kids. Sherry suggested a carnival theme with games and prizes. Sasha suggested trunk or treat. Betsy suggested having a sign up sheet. Sherry suggested opening the party up to extended families. Participants will be 12 and under. Asia will check the calendar to make sure the room is available. Ongoing discussion regarding the specifics of the party will be had at the next meeting. Sasha volunteered to make the fliers for the event and Tammie to distribute. 
New Business
Sasha reported she found information that allowed 2 honorary members to join the ladies auxiliary  per year. Discussion led to the decision to put that to rest for the time being. 
Sasha requested that Tammie put December 1st on the calendar for kids Christmas party. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Betsy Allman, Secretary
